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Present: Peter F. Ffolliott, President, Owen Davis, Past President, William Perry Baker, Permanent Secretary, Florence Slater, Proceedings Editor, Michael W. Diehl, Director Southern Arizona, Aregai Tecle, Director Northern Arizona, Elizabeth Hull, Recording Secretary
Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 10:02 am

Approval of Minutes: Minutes of last meeting approved unanimously.  

New Business: The first agenda item was discussion of annual calendar.  The following dates were set or suggested: 
1) Annual Board of governors meeting for January 7th, 2006 at University of Arizona in BioSciences East room 315 

2) Board of Governors Meeting at the Annual meeting set for Friday, April 7th, 2006.  
3) Annual meeting set for April 7th – 8th, 2006 on the campus of U of A (discussed in detail later in the meeting)

4) September 1 for annual dues reminder

5) Third Board of Governors meeting for 2006 still TBA
Motion to accept dates: Peter Ffolliott. Second motion: Aregai Tecle. Approved by unanimous vote
Items for Discussion: Owen led discussion of the pros and cons of electronic vs. paper publication of JANAS with respect to cost and accessibility.  

Discussion began with publication costs for the ANAS journal and the issue of paper copy vs. internet access to the journal.  Approximately half of the renewing members paid for the supplement for a paper copy of the ANAS journal which is financially supported by ANAS.  The terms of a contract for free internet access with BioOne were discussed: $1000.00 / year overhead and $0.50 per member.  Currently BioOne access via the internet is only available to individuals if their home institutions subscribe to BioOne.  Under new terms, all members of ANAS will have free access.  Change to direct access to BioOne would start January 2006.  

A motion to adopt internet access through BioOne was made by Michael Diehl. The motion was seconded by Perry Baker. Approved by unanimous vote

ANAS Editorship: Ffolliott and Davis, with possibly Jones and Baker will meet with Tony Brazel to discuss changes in the editorial board, sometime this winter. Perry Baker will contact Randy Nydam, regarding the possibility of transitioning into the editorship. 
Archiving of JANAS:  Storage of old JANAS journal copies and files was discussed next. Owen Davis will contact Les Landrum, and will transport the back issues to Tucson, next spring, to be given away at the annual meeting, April 2006. It was agreed that the Arizona Historical Society would be approached to store the past issues and other documents.  Perry Baker indicated that Randy Nydam has had experience with the Arizona Historical Society and would contact them.
Academy Web Site: Discussion of establishing an independent website was the next item on the agenda.  Establishment of an ANAS site would remove the need to conform to the Arizona Board of Regents rules.  Fees and services of two hosting companies were compared.  Items to be posted on the website would include the Newsletters, Science Olympiad mirror page, and Hydrology site.  
Motion to establish an independent ANAS site was made by Peter Ffolliott and seconded by Michael Diehl. Approved by unanimous vote

Membership report: Owen gave a membership report.  The need to update membership rolls, particularly focusing on emeritus members, and the need to recruit students to increase membership rolls was discussed.  It was agreed that notices would be sent out on December 31st to lapsed members.  
Treasurer’s Report: Treasury report included a discussion to switch ATM cards to Deposit Only.  Science Bowl coordination problem was discussed.  Hydrology account in Flagstaff and the need to bring this account into the ANAS account was addressed.  

Motion to make ATM cards deposit only made by Perry Baker and seconded by Peter Ffolliott.  Approved by unanimous vote

President Ffolliott described the history of the Hydrology Section fund and its checking account, he was confident that Jerry Gottfried would be willing to deposit the Hydrology funds with the ANAS Secretary Treasurer, who would write check for Hydrology Section payments. President Ffolliott will contact Jerry Gottfried.
Annual Meeting: Discussion of the 50th Annual Meeting and revision of Lowe’s Book were the next topics discussed.  The manuscript with preface written by Owen and Peter is complete and is in technical chapter review.  The revised manuscript includes updates photos and the final volume should be approximately 160 pages.  A one to two month turn around is expected.  Unfortunately, the book will not be ready for the annual meeting but announcements for the book will be ready for distribution.  Any royalties from sales of the book will go to the academy for the scholarship fund.   
Science Olympiad: Science Olympiad was the last item discussed.  Publicity was discussed including putting notices of the Olympiad in the Newsletters.  The need to recruit volunteers for judging, awards, and troubleshooting was discussed.  Discussion of sponsorship also discussed.  

Next Meeting: Next meeting set for University of Arizona on January 7th, 2006 in Bioscience East room 315.  Parking is in 6th Street garage.  

Old Business: No old business.

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 11:30 am.   

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Hull

